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WHOLE SCHOOL INFORMATION 
Please download, to access the links in this newsletter 

A Mischief of Rats 
 
Malet Lambert was invited to be part of the project, ' A Mischief of Rats', which has seen a 
number of decorated rat statues erected across Hull. The designs of each rat will have 
individual meaning and connection to Hull, with pupils from Malet decorating one of the 
statues with a collage of symbols and motifs which signified freedom. 

Pupils were guided on this project by Head of Art, Miss Ruffy and artist Charlie Eden. 
 
The whole project itself has been done in conjunction with The Daisy Appeal. Based locally, 
the Daisy Appeal is run by the Hull and East Yorkshire Medical Research Centre and was 
established in 2000 to combine research and help develop treatment and provide support 
for those with dementia, cancer and heart disease. 
 
The Malet Lambert Rat can be visited on Liberty Green, just off of Chamberlain Road. A full 
map of all of the rats on display can be found on the projects website or by scanning the QR 
code on the plinth of any of the statues. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Exit Type Passes - Parental Action Required 
 
We recognise that a very small number of pupils in every school are likely to need some type of exit 
pass at some stage in their school life.  Equally we appreciate that most are only likely to be required 
for short periods of time. 
 
With that in mind, all exit type passes for all pupils will be withdrawn at the end of this half term. 
 
However. where a family feel that they have strong grounds to request a new pass for their child for 
the final half term then this can be requested using one of the links below. 
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The deadline for the requests is 10 am Monday 19th May at which point the forms below will be 
closed to all requests. 
 
All requests will be considered on individual merit and circumstances based on the information 
provided. 
 
Where granted new passes will be provided to pupils by the final Friday of this half term in order that 
pupils have them for the first day back. 
 
We will be reminding pupils to remind parents about the existence of these links in the parent 
newsletter 
 
Only by using the links below will the school consider any requests for any passes. 
 
Toilet Pass 
Toilet Pass Request 
 
2 Minute Exit Pass  - to leave 2 minutes before the end of a lesson 
2 Minute Exit Pass Request 
 
Time Out Of The Room Pass 
Time Out Of The Room Pass Request 

 

Shorts 
Specific black tailored shorts will be available to purchase from Steady Schoolwear with effect from 
the start of the May school holiday. As a reminder, shorts are optional and all other parts of the 
uniform still apply.  The uniform policy is here for your reference 
https://maletlambert.co.uk/policies/ 

Lost Property 
We have a large amount of lost property looking for its owner! 
All next week all the lost property will be in the Library. Please come take a look during 
social times, end/beginning of the day to see if there is anything you may have lost. 
Anything unclaimed by Friday evening will be donated to charity. 
 

🛡 SAFEGUARDING CORNER 
Staying Hydrated  
 
This week in safeguarding corner we are once again re-iterating the importance of 
staying hydrated and its impact on both physical and mental health  
 
To be clear, pupils should be preparing themselves by arriving to lessons with fluids and not 
by asking to leave lessons to get them 
 
We recommend that pupils bring water as this is known to be one of the best ways to 
stay hydrated  
 
To learn more please refer to the NHS website 
 
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/eat-well/food-guidelines-and-food-labels/water-drinks-
nutrition/ 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSezHiignb92sGviqY85ByvNAiTlUZ57To_NEgCtCrrERNXiFw/viewform?usp=dialog
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdsmT5lQ_RtJDc6K1UAP-Anojgl8UG76G27IRZMmbvJRtCY1A/viewform?usp=dialog
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScio0OVMaOIDoEt63PWJsPeLi33gIGnaX-IsJf0iexeJ6vJyw/viewform?usp=dialog
https://maletlambert.co.uk/policies/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/eat-well/food-guidelines-and-food-labels/water-drinks-nutrition/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/eat-well/food-guidelines-and-food-labels/water-drinks-nutrition/
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 USEFUL INFORMATION & LINKS  

Access the Malet Lambert website: maletlambert.co.uk 

General enquiries email: enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 

Report a pupil absence or appointment:  attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 

Purchase school items, including planners: shop.maletlambert.co.uk 

Follow us on Facebook: facebook.com/maletlambertofficial 

Follow us on Bluesky: Bluesky 

House Team email addresses: Contacts 

Important letters: Important Letters 

Newsletters: Newsletters 

School Year with Key Dates Term Dates 

PE After School Clubs PE Clubs Term 1 

Pastoral and Well-being Support (PAWS):  P.A.W.S for Thought      

  

 If you cannot access the Arbor Parent App, please contact reception 
 If you need a copy of your ParentPay activation code, please contact reception 
 If you need a hard copy of any of the items in this newsletter, please contact reception 
 To inform us that your child will be absent from school,  

o call the Attendance Office, 📞 374211 (option 1) 
or 

o email 📧 attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 The school can be emailed via: enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 If you change your email address or any contact details, please let us know as soon as 

possible by emailing enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 

🎗  THINGS TO REMEMBER  

COLLECTING PUPILS FROM SCHOOL 
If you are collecting your child from school, for whatever reason, you must bring ID, if someone else is collecting 
your child on your behalf, they must also bring ID and must be an emergency contact on our Arbor record. 
 
PARENTS/CARERS VISITING THE SCHOOL  
As you are aware we are a very large secondary school and staff time is always taken up with appointments 
and duties.  If you do need a face to face appointment with any member of staff, you will need to book a pre-
arranged appointment.  Please contact the school to arrange this.  Unfortunately, if you do decide to come to 
the school without an appointment, the time you will be waiting to see a member of staff cannot be 
determined. 
 
MALET LAMBERT SHOP  
If you wish to purchase a pupil planner or revision guides please remember these are available via the 
 Malet Lambert Shop and not your individual ParentPay account. 
 
FIZZY DRINKS AND ENE RGY DRINKS/SWEETS  

https://www.maletlambert.co.uk/
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
http://shop.maletlambert.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/maletlambertofficial/
https://bsky.app/profile/maletlambert.bsky.social
https://maletlambert.co.uk/house-system-pastoral/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/letters/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/newsletters/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/calendar/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Xnyw1qGHuhB9dYmKoOTSE4JFpKJh4Pop/view?usp=sharing
https://maletlambert.co.uk/house-system-pastoral/
mailto:attendance@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
http://shop.maletlambert.co.uk/
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Please be reminded that pupils are not permitted to bring energy drinks or sweets and fizzy drinks into 
school.  Any pupils found with any types of these drinks/sweets will have them confiscated and disposed of. 
 
LUNCHTIME  
You must ensure that your children have money in their ParentPay accounts to pay for their lunch each day. 
 
YOUTH SUPPORT SERVIC ES –  PUPILS AGED 13+  
Once our pupils reach Year 9, we pass pupil information to our local authority and / or provider of youth 
support services as they have responsibilities in relation to the education or training of 13-19 year olds under 
section 507B of the Education Act 1996.  This enables them to provide services as follows: 
• youth support services 
• careers advisers 
A parent or carer can object to any information in addition to their child’s name, address and date of birth being 
passed to their local authority or provider of youth support services by informing us via email to 
enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk.  This right is transferred to the child / pupil once they reach the age 
16.  Data is securely transferred to the youth support service via encrypted email and is stored electronically 
and held for in accordance with the local authorities retention schedule.   
For full details of how pupil data is used please see our Privacy Notice here: 
https://maletlambert.co.uk/privacy-notices/  
 
MEDICAL CONSENTS  
In an effort to try and reduce the amount of paper, we ask for ‘once only’ medical consent which will cover your 
child throughout their time at Malet Lambert.  If you haven’t already returned a signed form, you will receive an 
email asking for this. 
 
The school should have up to date medical details at all times, we wouldn't expect a parent/carer to only 
update us if their child is going on a visit, so with this in mind can you please ensure that you are informing us of 
any changes to your child’s medical records immediately, this can be done in the following ways: 
 
Change to Pupil Details Form 
These can be collected from the admin office or downloaded from our website 
https://maletlambert.co.uk/letters/.  Completed forms must be returned to the admin office. 
 
Email 
You can email enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk or arbor@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk - please note that the 
email must come from the email address we have registered for you in Arbor. 
 
BIOMETRIC CONSENT  
As a school we use biometric finger scan technology for example in the dining halls. This data is held securely 
and further information can be found in the TEAL Data Protection Policy.  Consent can be withdrawn at any time 
by writing to us at enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk 
 
FREE SCHOOL MEAL ENTITLEMENT 
Families who receive certain benefits may be eligible for free school meals, regardless of the child’s age.   
Registering for free meals could also raise additional funds for your child’s school, to fund valuable support like 
extra tuition, additional teaching staff or after school activities.  
This additional money is known as the ‘Pupil Premium Grant’. 
To find out if your child is eligible the benefits team at your Local Authority can process your claim by telephone 
or alternatively you can complete the online form at https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals.  If your 
child is eligible you will receive a confirmation letter from your Local Authority within 10 days. Upon receipt of 
this letter please do notify the school. 
 
SCHOOL POLICIES  
Malet Lambert School policies can be found in full on our website https://maletlambert.co.uk/policies/. 
These are adopted by the Governing Body and must be adhered to.   
Paper copies are available from the school on request. 
 
 
 

mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
https://maletlambert.co.uk/privacy-notices/
https://maletlambert.co.uk/letters/
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:arbor@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
mailto:enquiries@maletlambert.hull.sch.uk
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://maletlambert.co.uk/policies/
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📅 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Malet Lambert Calendar 2024-2025 
Date Event 
Monday 26th May 2025 May Half Term 
Monday 2nd June 2025 School Re-opens 
Tuesday 17th June 2025 Year 8 and 9 Vaccination Catch-up 

Sessions 
Thursday 19th June 2025 Sports Day Trials 
Wednesday 2nd July 2025 Year 11 Prom 
Thursday 3rd July 2025 Sports Day 
Thursday 10th July 2025 Transition Evening 
Friday 18th July 2025 Last day of term 

 

 


